
NEGS Newsletter

As we celebrate the final services of 
the School year - NEGS Junior School 
Celebration of Learning; Carols and 
NEGS Senior School Speech Day - what 
resonates is the strong sense of the NEGS 
Community. 
We all know the benefits of building this 
sense of community - it is the glue that 
binds people together and strengthens 
their resolve and purpose. Students are 
more likely to be academically motivated; 
more socially involved in school events and 
as a result, develop social and emotional 
intelligence that makes them more able 
to withstand the intense pressures on our 
young people in 2018 and beyond. These 
benefits are long lasting and will guide 
our students well into their lives after 
school. This is the purpose of education 
and educators - to look beyond the school 
gates.

At this time of year, it is always good 
practice to take stock of things that 
were; the things that could be; what 
we did well; what we can do better. It 
is a time to be grateful for all that we 
have. To be grateful for all members of 
the diverse NEGS Community. To be 
grateful for our precious memories as 
these form us all.

Imperative in this reflection is also forward 
thinking - what is coming - and I am proud 
to announce a new initiative from the 
NEGS Wellbeing Team. Initiated by our Year 
12 2019 Leaders collectively - who believe 
wholeheartedly that to lead is to serve 
and who are making a tangible difference 
to the School - NEGS will benefit from 
a mentoring program called “Girls 
Supporting Girls” whereby Year 12 will 
take a hands-on-mentoring role with Years 
7&8 in 2019. NEGS is committed to the 
emotional, social and physical wellbeing 
of the whole school community and we 

firmly believe peer to peer support plays 
an integral role in promoting the wellbeing 
of all students through action. Girls 
Supporting Girls is aligned with the school 
leadership program, providing opportunity 
for Year 12 to further embrace and develop 
their leadership skills whilst providing a 
positive and supportive environment for 
junior students as they begin to navigate 
high school. 

Girls Supporting Girls is a Year 12 (2019) 
initiative, future Year 12 cohorts will be 
encouraged to develop and grow the 
program to its full potential.

With our future firmly aligned with our 
sporting alliances, I would like to reassure 
the NEGS Community that this is not 
facilitated at the expense of our academic 
pursuit of achievement for each and every 
student. Our goal to support each students’ 
academic potential is the forefront of all 
that we do. Behind this is the story of each 
student. Where we are so very pleased for 
each girl who grows to be a young woman 
who has the capacity to think deeply about 
each subject she has studied so that she 
is curious, passionate, articulate, resilient 
and thoughtful. We are so impressed with 
our young women of NEGS and what they 
have become in addition to what external 
results demonstrate. 

As all reports are dispersed; awards received 
and accepted; Christmas and holiday 
wishes extended, the school year is over 
and a well earned rest and recuperation 
time is on its way.  As we raise our gaze 
to the year ahead we keep in sight the 
NEGS values of excellence; integrity and 
responsibility and in living our values we 
are safe in the knowledge that the NEGS 
spirit will continue to grow; to inspire and 
untrue as all as a community.

Mrs Mary Anne Evans

From the Principal

2018 CALENDAR DATES

TERM FOUR

TUESDAY 11 DECEMBER

Junior School Celebration of Learning

Last day of Term for Junior School

Festival of Nine Lessons and Carols: 5 pm 

P&F Dinner after Carols

WEDNESDAY, 12 DECEMBER	

Year 7 - 11 NEGS Speech Day

Last day of Term Four

13 DECEMBER - JANUARY 29

School Holidays

2019 CALENDAR DATES

TERM ONE 2019
Tuesday 29 January 	 Orientation Day for new 	
	 students	
	 Boarders return
Wednesday 30 January	 CLASSES COMMENCE	
Thursday 31 January	 Year 7 Orientation
Friday 1 February	 Boarding activities 
	 (closed weekend)

Thursday14 February	 Father / Daughter Dinner
Friday15 February	 Swimming Carnival	
	 Year 12 Parent / Teacher 	
	 Interviews
Wednesday 27 February	 Year 7 Lake Keepit Camp
Monday 11 March	 Year 3-6 School Camp
Tuesday 12 March	 SRC Leadership Camp	
Wednesday 13 March	 Tildesley Tennis team	
Wednesday 20 March	 Junior School Cross Country
Friday 22 March	 IGSSA Swimming	
	
Saturday 6 April	 IPSHA Cross Country	
	
Thursday 11 April	 Senior School Cross Country	
	 LAST DAY OF TERM ONE
	
Friday 19 April	 Good Friday		
Sunday 21 April	 Easter Day		
Monday 22 April	 Easter Monday	
	
Thursday 25 April	 ANZAC Day		
	

Term Four - Week 9, 11th December, 2018

”“Congratulations and thank you to all for a successful year at NEGS.



Boarding NEWS

From the Deputy Director of Boarding

Let the pics speak for themselves.

From all the NEGS boarding staff we wish you all a very happy and prosperous holiday season, travel safely 
and we look forward to seeing all the girls happy and excited as they rejoin their friends in boarding for 
2019.

Mrs Donna Garrad

Xmas in Boarding



Christmas in White House

I started working as a duty mistress and weekend house mother here at NEGS at the beginning 
of term two this year, but I had previously worked in boarding for a year before that. I really love 
house mother work because it’s not only about keeping the girls safe and making sure that the 
boarding house runs smoothly, but also being able to get to know the girls. Being able to become 
a small part of their lives while they are here in Armidale is incredibly rewarding for me and, that 
combined with the amazing staff I get to work alongside, I really enjoy coming to my shifts!!

Besides which, coming to work is a nice break from all the studying I am doing otherwise – I just 
finished my second year of medical school! It’s a lot of hard work but I absolutely love what I am 
studying and can’t wait to become a fully qualified doctor in three years time! 

When I am not working or studying, I enjoy being outside. Having spent seven years living in 
Tasmania where stunning bush walks reign supreme, I now love exploring around Armidale 
for tracks, swimming holes and waterfalls. I only moved to Armidale two years ago for study, 
so there is still a lot of ground for me to cover in that department! I also love horse riding 
(although I’m not that good at it), playing tennis and working out at the gym.

I look forward to meeting you around the boarding house!

Meet  our
Duty Mistress from White House - Nicole Packer

Boarding NEWS



Boarders’ Weekend Away 
Students have returned tired but very happy after the Boarders weekend away to the Gold Coast. What a great weekend!.

Boarders NEWS



Year 10 NEWS

Year 10 Service week

Week 7 has seen Year 10 complete the NEGS tradition of Service Week.

It has been a busy week with the girls completing different tasks over the five days that not only gave back to 
NEGS but to the wider Armidale community.

Students participated in a first aid course, charity collection for ‘Share the Dignity’, construction of tissue 
holders for various organisations around town, car wash, the ‘Love Bites’ program and service groups which 
completed tasks around the school. We have also had a group of Year 10 students busily writing and reporting 
for the 2018 Chronicle. 

Our school has been painted, de-weeded, decluttered by these industrious students and all those who have 
benefitted from the experience are deeply appreciative.

Well done Year 10, and good luck for your work experience next week!

Miss Laura Cambridge
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NEG
SNEGS FESTIVAL OF

Carols  and Readings

  

TUESDAY 11TH DECEMBER 2018

5:00 pm at the Chapel of Michael and All Angels 

for the 2018

Festival of Carols and Readings

followed by 

A BBQ dinner hosted by the NEGS P&F

Donation for Drinks 
all proceeds go towards the P&F wishlist for 2019

Uralla Rd,  Armidale, NSW, 2350  |  T +61 2 6774 8700  |  F +61 2 6774 8741
negs.nsw.edu.au  |  reception@negs.nsw.edu.au

Joins us for a whole school celebration 
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NEGS 2019 SCHOOL FEES 

NEGS 2019 School Fees are now avaiable from the website.

Please contact NEGS Finance if you need more informtion

https://www.negs.nsw.edu.au/enrol/enrolment-fees/

P: 02 6774 8700  | F: 02 6774 8741

NEGS TWILIGHT MUSIC NIGHT 

What a night! Congratulations to all involved in the Twilight Music 
and Dance Evening. It was a wonderful night showcasing the 
incredible musical and dance talents of the NEGS students. The 
students from NEGS Dance made their debut, and what a show it 
was! 

Thank you to everyone who came along and special “thanks” to the 
dedicated NEGS staff who had put so much time and hard work 
into guiding the students to help them shine.

TEACHER RIDE A HORSE DAY

The students at NEGS aren’t the only ones who can ride well. 
Teachers got to show off their riding abilities at this year’s annual 
“Teacher Ride A Horse Day”. In a hilarious hour of entertainment, 
including a couple of well executed gentle spills, students led, 
encouraged and cheered on the teachers and staff who rode. It was 
a great giggle to finish off the day. Congratulations to the winners 
of each section, Mr Cohen, Miss Cambridge and Mrs Swartz. Of 
course, it wouldn’t be a true challenge without taking on the Head 
of Equestrian, Mr Imtiaz Anees at the end of the races. Well done to 
Mrs Swartz for taking him on.

NEGS SPORT DINNER 

NEGS Celebration of Sport Dinner was held in the NEGS MPC recently and it 
was a wonderful evening of achievements and recognition. Congratulations to 
Sarah Wyatt who was named “Sportswoman of the Year”. 

Her incredible dedication to, and achievements in, sport are to be 
commended. Well done to everyone who received awards, but also to all of 
our students who “Play Like a NEGS Girl” every week for NEGS. “Thank You” to 
our special guest speaker, Australian Hockeyroo, Kate Hanna. 
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RUGBY TRIALS

Thank you to everyone who participated in the NEGS 
Rugby program trials at Sport UNE. It was a fabulous day 
which exhibited incredible talent, ability and true grit and 
determination. Thank you also to Garry Walsh and Tony Mills 
from NSW Rugby, as well as Matt Pine, Dr Adrian Grey and Tom 
Bower from Sports UNE Lions. Their guidance and knowledge 
were invaluable and greatly appreciated.

SLALOM AND WILDWATER EVENT

Congratulations to NEGS kayak sensation, Miranda Pulkkinen, who 
recently competed at the Northern Zone Slalom and Wildwater event 
last weekend with some fantastic results. She won:

1st (14 and under) wildwater

1st (14 and under) wildwater sprints

1st (14 and under) and 1st overall women’s C1 slalom

1st (14 and under) K1 slalom

Well done Miranda!

YEAR 6 CARWASH FUNDRAISER 

There were many shiny and clean cars getting around Armidale 
thanks to the Year 6 Carwash Fundraiser. The girls had a ball and 
ended up very wet but happy as it was a successful morning for 
them all. Thank you to everyone who came along and had their 
cars cleaned and were able to enjoy a cup of coffee and piece 
of cake from NEGSpresso Cafe. 

Thank you to Years 10 and 11 who also helped out making 
coffees on the day.

TRIATHLON HELD AT TAS

Well done to Sophia Croft, Louisa Duarte and Rose McBride who 
represented NEGS in the Hutchison & Harlow Schools’ Team Challenge 
Triathlon held at TAS.

YEAR 6 KMART WISHING TREE APPEAL 

NEGS Junior School was spreading some Christmas cheer when Year 6 
girls visited Kmart to deliver Christmas presents that the Junior School 
families had donated for the Kmart Wishing Tree Appeal. Our students 
love to help out in the community and enjoyed supporting this wonderful 
community appeal. We hope that the children who receive these gifts 
have a much brighter Christmas.Thank you to Years 10 and 11 who also 
helped out making coffees on the day.
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EQUESTRIAN NEWS

A huge “congratulations” to NEGS Armidale students Abby 
Finlayson, Hayley Constable and Paige Fielder who have been 
selected to play in the Junior NSW Polocrosse team in New 
Zealand in January 2019. Well done girls! 

CHINESE DAY @ NEGS

Junior School students were immersed in everything Chinese today as 
part of the NEGS Mandarin program. Mandarin teacher, Ms Joanne Liu, 
organised a wonderful day of Chinese fun with the amazing help of 
Years 7 and 8 who ran all of the sessions. Students learned how to make 
dumplings and dined on freshly cooked fried rice and dumplings. We 
had a number of guest presenters, including Kung fu instructor, Anthony 
Kelly, who taught the students some great Kung fu techniques, Isabel 
Tasker (Senior Lecturer Mandarin, UNE) and Hamish Brown (Traditional 
Chinese Medicine Practitioner and Water Style Kung fu Artist) and his 
assistant Zack. Students also participated in many Chinese games, art 
and craft, as well as song and dance. 

Thank you to Ms Liu for co-ordinating such a lovely day for the students.
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CAREER NEWS

The careers office continues to be very busy at this time of the year. 
Our Year 12 leavers are receiving early entry offers and waiting rather 
impatiently for the results and ATAR’s to be released in mid-December. I 
am away at a local careers network this week to learn some more about 
the early entry and offer procedures, and how it will impact our leavers.

As the results come out, I hope that all girls receive the marks that they 
have worked hard to achieve. Remember if you don’t get the mark you 
need there are plenty of alternative pathways into the course that you 
want to do. Last Saturday a friend of ours graduated as a Doctor but he 
did not do this straight after school as he did not get the ATAR he needed. 
He completed 4 years at the University of Newcastle graduating as a 
physiotherapist and then applied to University of Wollongong to study 
medicine. He has achieved his dreams but just did it by undertaking an 
alternate pathway.

Currently Year 10 are out and about up and down the Eastern seaboard 
undertaking work experience in some very varied occupations. Whilst 
undertaking work experience the girls complete a journal and their 
supervisor completes an evaluation. Both of these are returned to me to 
be added to the girls’ files.

The Careers Portal is still very active at this time of year, with information 
coming across my desk regularly. Lately I have posted some interesting 
articles that have been in the media. I encourage you to read them.  

Next week I will be attending a conference in Canberra on the future of 
work beyond Year 12. I look forward to reporting back to you on what I 
learn.

I wish everyone a very happy and holy Christmas and I look forward to 
catching up in the New Year. For those leaving NEGS, I wish you all the 
very, very best. Keep looking at the Careers Portal!

Mrs Helen Doyle | Careers Advisor | helen.doyle@negs.nsw.edu.au

What ’s News in Careers
Mrs Helen Doyle

DEAR NSW BOARDING FAMILIES

As we head towards the end of Term 4, may I remind you to send me your travel diaries for your subsidised travel by the end 
of the term? These diaries are available here: http://www.negs.nsw.edu.au/parents/senior-school/forms/ (under Boarders’ 
Information). Remember that a trip can only be recorded when your child is in the car with you. If you have no idea what I am talking 
about, please read this information:

School Drive Subsidy (replacing Private Vehicle Conveyancing Subsidy)

 The School Drive Subsidy is available to NSW residents in areas where there is no public transport, to drive an eligible student all or 
part of the way to school. The subsidy is only intended to partly offset the cost of using a private vehicle to drive the eligible student 
and is not intended to cover all costs. Transport for NSW administers the School Drive Subsidy scheme. The subsidy is for driving school 
students to school or to the nearest transport pick up point, by car, motorcycle or boat. 

For more information and the application process please visit https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/schoolDriveSubsidy 

At NEGS I require a travel diary to be completed at the end of each Semester, i.e. end Term 2 and end Term 4, and returned to me. These 
diaries are available here: http://www.negs.nsw.edu.au/parents/senior-school/forms/ (under Boarders’ Information). If you have any queries, 
please contact me at helen.smith@negs.nsw.edu.au or by phone (02) 6774 8700

Mrs Helen Smith

Travel Diaries

http://www.negs.nsw.edu.au/parents/senior-school/forms/
https://apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts/schoolDriveSubsidy
http://www.negs.nsw.edu.au/parents/senior-school/forms/
mailto:helen.smith@negs.nsw.edu.au
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Reading your child’s school report. Reports can mean anxious times for children. Will my parents be 
disappointed or proud? This is the main concern for most children. 
Student reports also bring mixed feelings for parents. Pleasure and pride if they are performing well but 
considerable angst when children are not progressing as they had hoped. Children of all ages take their 
cues from their parents, so your reaction to their school report can affect the way they see themselves as 
learners and as people. 

Here are some ideas to consider when you open your child’s report: 

•	 Focus on strengths. Do you look for strengths or weaknesses first? The challenge is to focus on 
strengths even if they are not in the traditional 3Rs or core subjects. 

•	 Take into account your child’s effort and attitude to learning. If the report indicates that effort is 
below standard, then you have something to work on. If the child is putting in the required effort, then 
you cannot ask any more than that, regardless of the grading. 

•	 Broaden your focus away to form a picture of your child’s progress as a member of a social setting. 
How the child gets along with their peers will influence their happiness and wellbeing, as well as 
give an indicator to their future. The skills of independence and co-operation are highly valued by 
employers, so don’t dismiss these as unimportant. 

•	 Take note of student self- assessment. Children are generally very honest and will give a realistic 
assessment of their progress. They are usually very perceptive so take note of their opinions. 

•	 Discuss the report with your child, talking about strengths first before looking at areas that need 
improvement. Ask their opinion about how they performed and discuss what might concern them. 

•	 After reports are read and discussed, celebrate their efforts with a special activity or treat. In this way 
you will recognise progress and also remind them that the holidays are just around the corner, where 
they can forget about assessments, tests and reports for a while. 

The Semester Two reports will be handed out at the Celebration of Learning, I hope the above helps you 
enjoy reading about your child’s progress over the second part of this year and sharing the experience with 
them. Keep them reading during the holidays, books can offer the best escape for free! Happy Holidays 
everyone.

Junior School

Mr Andrew Travers

Head of Junior School

Graduating Class of 2018

Year 6: 
Back: Esabela Woods, Sophia 
Croft, Josie Harris, Arabella Dagg, 
Holly Jacobson

Front: Katherine Edwards, 
Rebecca Reid, Annabelle Chua, 
Chelsea Bilsborough
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Music NewsWellbeing @ NEGS
Mrs Jodie Jackdson

Wellbeing @ NEGS

RESPECT - Give it - Get it !  
In line with our wellbeing program this term our focus has been 
about respect. 

For your information and to help continue the conversation at 
home, I have attached the link to The Conversation Guide - this is 
aimed at adults to help start the conversation about respect with 
young people. Staff were made aware of this resource to assist with 
conversations surrounding respect with the students and their own 
families.

The Conversation Guide

https://www.respect.gov.au/resources/talking-about-respect/ 

Particularly useful sections include: 

•	 Gender equality

•	 Talking to your daughter

•	 Questions and opening lines.

This is one of the many resources linked to the current Australian 
Government campaign aiming to decrease violence against women, 
the acceptance of disrespect and to make change one small step 
at a time as a community. The link to the campaign and resources 
is - respect.gov.au    You may have seen some of the television 
commercials recently as part of the campaign.

As the school draws to a close for a much needed break after 
another fantastic year, I would like to take this opportunity to wish 
all of our families a happy and healthy holiday and a very Merry 
Christmas.

ADVENTURES IN ART: 

for kids aged 8 and up

Tuesdays or Thursdays, 4 - 5.15 pm

Cost for the term: $190

Term 1, 2019 (9 weeks) commences 

Tues 5 February or Thurs 7 February.

Adventures in Art is a stimulating weekly class for kids 
aged 8 and up, who enjoy making art. Kids will express 
their creativity in an individual way as they try new 
possibilities in drawing and painting, printmaking and 
sculpture. Some exhibition visits are also included.

Classes are held in the Packsaddle Studio at NERAM, 
with all materials provided. Maximum class size: 12.

Enquiries: Del Bernett 0428 377 268 or dbernett@tpg.com.
au

ABOUT THE TEACHER:

Del Bernett is a qualified teacher and artist who was the 
Education Officer at NERAM during the period 2004-2007. 
She is passionate about helping both adults and children 
to learn about art and to enjoy the experience of creating 
their own works. She plans interesting art activities and 
loves seeing the wonderful variety of work produced by 
her students. She has been teaching art classes at NERAM 
since 2007.
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“Appointment is absolutely necessary”.

NEGS News

SPECIAL EVENTS FOR 2019 

DATES TBC

14th February	 Father and Daughter 

	 Dinner

13th September 	 Grandparents’  Day

14th September 	 Old Girls’ Weekend

	 NEGS Ball - 125 Years

 
An annual Sewing Retreat for everyone who loves to sew. Come and INCREASE your knowledge, 
technical expertise and creativity. Sunday 13th - Friday 18th January 2019


WHAT’S ON OFFER AT CAMP 
Sew & So 2019 

General Masterclass 
This class is designed for those with some 
sewing experience. It gives an opportunity to 
increase your knowledge of fit, pattern 
adjustment and garment construction. Choose 
a garment that includes techniques that you 
would like to learn to extend your construction 
knowledge.

Daily technique tutorials, demonstrations and 
hands on.

Duration: 5 days Monday 14th - Friday 18th

Cost: $450.00

Tutors: All tutors are highly qualified, hands-
on, talented and creative teachers. They are 
leaders in their fields with a wealth of up-to-
date knowledge and experience in teaching 
adults and young people.


Major Works Year 12 
This is a wonderful opportunity to get a head 
start on your project with the help of 
professional pattern makers and couture 
teachers. Time to experiment and explore and 
take the pressure off that August deadline.

Duration: 5 days

Cost: $450.00 Monday 14th - Friday 18th

Tutors: All tutors are highly qualified, hands-on, talented and creative teachers. They are leaders in their 
fields with a wealth of up-to-date knowledge and experience in teaching adults and young people.


Jacket Making 
This fabulous workshop will teach you how to construct a tailored (or casual) jacket. Using a commercial 
pattern, you will learn how to fit your jacket, about linings, interfacing, sleeves, collars, trims, hemming and 
more. We will also assist you in choosing your pattern and fabric prior to the commencement of the 
workshop. With 30 years experience in the industry of garment construction and dressmaking you will not 
find a more experienced and passionate teacher as Rita Showell. 
Duration: 5 days Monday 14th - Friday 18th

Cost: $450.00

Tutor: Rita Showell


NEGS presents…CAMP Sew & So 

HOURS:  
Sunday 13th: 2pm - 5pm 
Followed by PIZZA 
Meet & Greet 
Monday - Thursday: 
9pm - 4pm 
Friday: 9am - 2pm 
Night time Courses: 
6:30 - 9:30pm 
VENUE: 
NEGS,The Jan Milburn  
Room Uralla Road, 
ARMIDALE

Day Time Courses

8th Annual 
Retreat

INFORMATION SHEETS 
FOLLOW AT THE END OF 
THIS NEWSLETTER.
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SHERRIFF’S TENNIS ACADEMY  

H O LID AY  CHRIST MAS C AMPS  

 
 

 
  

  

Hi all Tennis Fans. I’m holding 4, three-day tennis 
camps 9am to 12 noon. Ages from 6 upwards, 

placed in infants, primary and high school 
graded/friend-based groups. The camp will be 

held over 8 courts with indoor courts available for 
wet or hot weather. The camps are all fun game 
based where students learn the fundamentals of 

tennis in a friendly environment.  
The camps are $60 per player & take place on: 

 

Monday 17th December to 

 Wed 19th of December $60/player 

 

TAS Tennis Courts – Chapel St Entrance 

Please book via text 0423915850 or email 
to: sherriffstennis@gmail.com  or Facebook  

Sherriff’s Tennis Academy 
 

 

Monday 14th of January to  

Wed 16th of January $60/player 

 Thursday 17th of January to  

Saturday 19th of January $60/player 

 

Payment 

Payment can be 
transferred to: 

 
JCR Sherriff 

 
BSB:062 501 

 
Account: 1038 7391 

 
 

The Academy 
THE ACADEMY: 

•Beginner Programs 

•All Standards & Ages- Red/ 

Orange/Green/Yellow Balls 

•Fun/ Fast game based 

•Footwork and Play Patterns 

•Social to National Players 

•Junior Mentor Program 

•Junior Coach Program 

•Tournament Squads 

Justin Sherriff 

Tennis Australia 

Club Pro Coach 

Thursday 20th of December to  

Saturday 22cnd $60/player 
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An annual Sewing Retreat for everyone who loves to sew. Come and INCREASE your knowledge, 
technical expertise and creativity. Sunday 13th - Friday 18th January 2019


WHAT’S ON OFFER AT CAMP 
Sew & So 2019 

General Masterclass 
This class is designed for those with some 
sewing experience. It gives an opportunity to 
increase your knowledge of fit, pattern 
adjustment and garment construction. Choose 
a garment that includes techniques that you 
would like to learn to extend your construction 
knowledge.

Daily technique tutorials, demonstrations and 
hands on.

Duration: 5 days Monday 14th - Friday 18th

Cost: $450.00

Tutors: All tutors are highly qualified, hands-
on, talented and creative teachers. They are 
leaders in their fields with a wealth of up-to-
date knowledge and experience in teaching 
adults and young people.


Major Works Year 12 
This is a wonderful opportunity to get a head 
start on your project with the help of 
professional pattern makers and couture 
teachers. Time to experiment and explore and 
take the pressure off that August deadline.

Duration: 5 days

Cost: $450.00 Monday 14th - Friday 18th

Tutors: All tutors are highly qualified, hands-on, talented and creative teachers. They are leaders in their 
fields with a wealth of up-to-date knowledge and experience in teaching adults and young people.


Jacket Making 
This fabulous workshop will teach you how to construct a tailored (or casual) jacket. Using a commercial 
pattern, you will learn how to fit your jacket, about linings, interfacing, sleeves, collars, trims, hemming and 
more. We will also assist you in choosing your pattern and fabric prior to the commencement of the 
workshop. With 30 years experience in the industry of garment construction and dressmaking you will not 
find a more experienced and passionate teacher as Rita Showell. 
Duration: 5 days Monday 14th - Friday 18th

Cost: $450.00

Tutor: Rita Showell


NEGS presents…CAMP Sew & So 

HOURS:  
Sunday 13th: 2pm - 5pm 
Followed by PIZZA 
Meet & Greet 
Monday - Thursday: 
9pm - 4pm 
Friday: 9am - 2pm 
Night time Courses: 
6:30 - 9:30pm 
VENUE: 
NEGS,The Jan Milburn  
Room Uralla Road, 
ARMIDALE

Day Time Courses

8th Annual 
Retreat
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Embroidery 
An exciting workshop for people who love to hand stitch and embroider. Bring landscapes to life using 
fabric and threads. Learn about layering and surface stitching

Duration: 2 days Wednesday 16th, Thursday 17th

Cost: $210.00

Tutor: Judy Wilford

Judy Wilford is a multi-talented artist who over the years has worked her way through painting designing 
printmaking weaving ceramics and needlework. Judy discovered fabric and thread in the early 80s. With 
some help from correspondence courses she taught herself the ins and outs of needlework.

The concepts and designs in Judy's textile work draws on her experiences with dying printing and painting. 
She employs many traditional embroidery techniques such as layering shadow work appliqué, trapunto, 
quilting and distortion. Her stitching binds together various fabrics and threads such as silk cotton linen 
wool and suede. She also uses beads shells and metal. Each piece has its individual definition dimension 
and dew.

Judy's work reflects the delight and inspiration she derives from the landscape around her.


Patchwork - Exploring Raleigh 
A new offering at Camp this year! An exciting 
workshop with the renowned patchwork teacher 
Michelle Marvig. You will learn how to change the look 
of the block and quilt by simply changing how and 
where the colour values are placed. The course 
requires Michelle’s pattern book and templates which 
are included in the workshop cost.

Duration: 2 days Monday 14th, Tuesday 15th

Cost:  $270.00 INCLUDES Book and Templates 
valued at $70.00  
Tutor: Michelle Marvig

Michelle is passionate about patchwork. She started in 
the industry 26 years ago, making sample quilts for a 
fabric wholesaler. Since then she has had 100’s of 
quilts published in magazines, written three books, 
presented eight DVD’s for Quilter’s Companion swell 
as designed four fabric ranges and run a patchwork 
shop for 10 years. She has also escorted 100’s of 
fellow quilters on patchwork tours overseas.
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Kids Sew Up a Storm + Cook Up a Storm 
Sewing on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday includes lots of fun projects to inspire a love of sewing.

Cooking on Thursday & Friday.

Duration: 3 days + 2 days

Cost: $200.00 for sewing + $170.00 for cooking (includes all supplies)

Tutors: Elizabeth Cook for sewing. Lyn for cooking

Elizabeth is the owner of Frolic in Fabric, a sewing studio located in the heart of Coffs Harbour where she 
runs a number of weekly sewing classes, short term courses, school holiday workshops, children's birthday 
parties and weekend workshops. She delights in teaching weekly classes for primary and high school age 
students, with many students continuing term after term. Her approach is friendly, gentle and focused, 
offering concise demonstrations and then guiding each student through hands on practical projects at their 
own pace. She is enthusiastic and passionate about sewing and wishes to encourage each student to grow 
in confidence whilst having fun and learning good basic skills. 


This year will be Elizabeth's 5th year teaching the children's classes at Camp Sew & So. She is delighted to 
have the opportunity to  teach this course and to share FUN, KID FRIENDLY projects


Zip It! 
There are LOTS of different types of zippers. Learn which one for 
what and some basic fool proof methods to get you confident with 
zipper insertion. 
Duration: 1 x night Tuesday 15th  
Cost: $50.00 
Tutor: Rita Showell 

Working with Knits 
This class will teach you the skills required to make a basic knit 
garment. Sewing hems, bindings and attaching elastic. This course 
uses both and overlocker and a sewing machine 
Duration: 1 x night Wednesday 16th 
Cost: $50.00 
Tutor: Elizabeth Cook 

MASTERSew 
A fun FREE evening!  
Duration: 1 x night Thursday 17th 

NIGHT TIME COURSES…6:30-9;30pm
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CAMP Sew & So Registration Form 
Name: ______________________________ 

Address: ___________________________ 

____________________________________ 

Phone: _____________________________ 

Email: ______________________________ 

Course (please tick) 

Kids Sewing x 3 days $200.00 

Kids Cooking x 2 days $170.00 

Masterclass/General x 5 days $450.00 

HSC Major Works x 5 days $450.00 

Jacket Making x 5 days $450.00 

Embroidery x 2 days $210.00 

Patchwork x 2 days (includes book and Templates) $270.00 

Zip it x 1 night 

Working with Knits x 1 night 

OTHER: 

Accommodation $60 per Night x 
_______ 

5 Nights for $250.00 $250.00 

TOTAL AMOUNT PAYABLE  _______ 

General Information 
Tutors 
All tutors are highly qualified, hands-on, talented 
and creative teachers. They are leaders in their 
fields with a wealth of up-to-date knowledge and 
experience in teaching adults and young people.


Venue 
NEGS, Uralla Road Armidale NSW, 2350 
The teaching spaces will be fully equipped with 
irons, ironing boards, cutting tables, mannequins, 
sewing library and inspirational material.


Machines 
Please bring your own sewing machine in good 
working order.


ACCOMMODATION  
On campus accommodation is available - single 
rooms with shared facilities including continental 
breakfast for $60.00 per night. Book for 5 nights for 
$250.00. 


LUNCH/DINNER: 
Lunch $15.00 & Dinner $20.00 available if required 
on a day-to-day basis.


BOOKING 
Please phone NEGS (02) 6774 8700 and speak to 
Amy Layton to make all Credit Card Payments. 
Alternatively print and fill out the form opposite and 
post with a cheque made out to NEGS Limited. 

Return your completed booking form to:

Amy Layton, NEGS, Uralla Road, Armidale 
NSW 2350 
Once payment has been made you will be sent a 
class list requirement and any other information 
you need for camp. For General enquiries please 
contact: Lynelle Slade on 0418688183 

Booking Policy 
Week long courses require a $150.00 deposit at the 
time of booking. Evening courses to be paid in full 
on booking. Please note that your booking will not 
be valid until the deposit is paid. Balance of course 
is payable before Wednesday, 19th December, 
2018.

A 50% refund will be given if cancelled before 
December 19th, 2018. No refunds will be made 
after December 19th, unless your position can be 
filled.


